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? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ba. Story of the Envier and the Envied (225) xiii.? ? ? ? ? O thou with love of whom I'm smitten, yet content, I prithee come to me
and hasten to my side..Then he commanded one of the slave-girls to take the lute and strike it at Aboulhusn's head, whilst the rest smote upon their
instruments. [So they played and sang,] till Aboulhusn awoke at the last of the night and heard the noise of lutes and tabrets and the sound of the
pipes and the singing of the slave-girls, whereupon he opened his eyes and finding himself in the palace, with the slave-girls and eunuchs about
him, exclaimed, 'There is no power and no virtue but in God the Most High, the Supreme! Verily, I am fearful of the hospital and of that which I
suffered therein aforetime, and I doubt not but the Devil is come to me again, as before. O my God, put thou Satan to shame!" Then he shut his
eyes and laid his head in his sleeve and fell to laughing softly and raising his head [bytimes], but [still] found the apartment lighted and the girls
singing..107. The Ruined Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dccclxiv.? ? ? ? ? b. Bakoun's Story of the Hashish-Eater cxliii.So the folk gathered
together to them and blamed the lackpenny and said to him, 'Give him the price of that which thou hast eaten.' Quoth he, 'I gave him a dirhem
before I entered the shop;' and the cook said, 'Be everything I sell this day forbidden (15) to me, if he gave me so much as the name of a piece of
money! By Allah, he gave me nought, but ate my food and went out and [would have] made off, without aught [said I]' 'Nay,' answered the
lackpenny, 'I gave thee a dirhem,' and he reviled the cook, who returned his abuse; whereupon he dealt him a cuff and they gripped and grappled
and throttled each other. When the folk saw them on this wise, they came up to them and said to them, 'What is this strife between you, and no
cause for it?' 'Ay, by Allah,' replied the lackpenny, 'but there is a cause for it, and the cause hath a tail!' Whereupon, 'Yea, by Allah,' cried the cook,
'now thou mindest me of thyself and thy dirhem! Yes, he gave me a dirhem and [but] a quarter of the price is spent. Come back and take the rest of
the price of thy dirhem.' For that he understood what was to do, at the mention of the tail; and I, O my brother," added Aboulhusn, "my story hath a
cause, which I will tell thee.".? ? ? ? ? The starry arrows of her looks she darts above her veil; They hit and never miss the mark, though from afar
they fare..Then, when he rode to his house that he had bought, the shopkeeper and his wife came to him and gave him joy of his safety; whereupon
he ordered them three swift thoroughbred horses and ten dromedaries and an hundred head of sheep and clad them both in sumptuous dresses of
honour. Then he chose out ten slave-girls and ten black slaves and fifty horses and the like number of she- camels and three hundred head of sheep,
together with twenty ounces of musk and as many of camphor, and sent all this to the King of Baghdad. When this came to Ins ben Cais, his wit
fled for joy and he was perplexed wherewithal to requite him. Moreover, El Abbas gave gifts and largesse and bestowed dresses of honour upon
great and small, each after the measure of his station, save only Mariyeh; for unto her he sent nothing..Then said she to him, "O elder, I would fain
drink." So he arose and brought her a gugglet of water; but she said to him, "Who bade thee fetch that?" Quoth he, "Saidst thou not to me, 'I would
fain drink'?" And she answered, "I want not this; nay, I want wine, the delight of the soul, so haply, O elder, I may solace myself therewith." "God
forbid," exclaimed the old man, "that wine should be drunk in my house, and I a stranger in the land and a Muezzin and an imam, (32) who prayeth
with the true-believers, and a servant of the house of the Lord of the Worlds! "Quoth she, "Why wilt thou forbid me to drink thereof in thy house?"
"Because," answered he, "it is unlawful." "O elder," rejoined she, "God hath forbidden [the eating of] blood and carrion and hog's flesh. Tell me,
are grapes and honey lawful or unlawful?" Quoth he, "They are lawful;" and she said, "This is the juice of grapes and the water of honey." But he
answered, "Leave this thy talk, for thou shall never drink wine in my house." "O Sheikh," rejoined she, "folk eat and drink and enjoy themselves
and we are of the number of the folk and God is very forgiving, clement." (33) Quoth he, "This is a thing that may not be." And she said, "Hast
thou not heard what the poet saith ... ?" And she recited the following verses:.Then the Khalif went in to the Lady Zubeideh, pale with anger, and
she noted this in him and said to him, "How cometh it that I see the Commander of the Faithful changed of colour?" "O daughter of my uncle,"
answered he, "I have a beautiful slave-girl, who reciteth verses and telleth stories, and she hath taken my whole heart; but she loveth other than I
and avoucheth that she loveth her [former] master; wherefore I have sworn a great oath that, if she come again to my sitting-chamber and sing for
other than I, I will assuredly take a span from her highest part." (21)Quoth Zubeideh, "Let the Commander of the Faithful favour me with her
presence, so I may look on her and hear her singing." So he bade fetch her and she came, whereupon the Lady Zubeideh withdrew behind the
curtain, whereas she saw her not, and Er Reshid said to her, "Sing to us." So she took the lute and tuning it, sang the following verses:.On the third
day I said to myself, "Thou art mad or witless!" For I was going about in quest of a woman who knew me and I knew her not, seeing that indeed
she was veiled, [whenas I saw her]. Then I went round about the third day till the hour of afternoon prayer, and sore was my concern and my
chagrin, for I knew that there abode to me of my life but [till] the morrow, when the chief of the police would seek me. When it was the time of
sundown, I passed through one of the streets, and beheld a woman at a window. Her door was ajar and she was clapping her hands and casting
furtive glances at me, as who should say, "Come up by the door." So I went up, without suspicion, and when I entered, she rose and clasped me to
her breast 1 marvelled at her affair and she said to me, "I am she whom thou depositedst with Amin el Hukm." Quoth I to her, "O my sister, I have
been going round and round in quest of thee, for indeed thou hast done a deed that will be chronicled in history and hast cast me into slaughter
(100) on thine account." "Sayst thou this to me," asked she, "and thou captain of men?" And I answered, "How should I not be troubled, seeing that
I am in concern [for an affair] that I turn over and over [in my mind], more by token that I abide my day long going about [searching for thee] and
in the night I watch its stars [for wakefulness]?" Quoth she, "Nought shall betide but good, and thou shalt get the better of him.".? ? ? ? ? For whoso
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doth rejoice in meeting him shall have Largesse and gifts galore at his dismounting gain..33. Ali the Persian and the Kurd Sharper ccxciv.Abdallah
ben Nafi and the King's Son of Cashghar, ii. 195..My heart will never credit that I am far from thee, ii. 275..? ? ? ? ? Mohammed, then, I do
confess, God's chosen prophet is, And every man requited is for that which he doth say..Then he lighted him three candles and three lamps and
spreading the drinking-cloth, brought clarified wine, limpid, old and fragrant, the scent whereof was as that of virgin musk. He filled the first cup
and saying, "O my boon-companion, by thy leave, be ceremony laid aside between us! I am thy slave; may I not be afflicted with thy loss!" drank it
off and filled a second cup, which he handed to the Khalif, with a reverence. His fashion pleased the Khalif and the goodliness of his speech and he
said in himself, "By Allah, I will assuredly requite him for this!" Then Aboulhusn filled the cup again and handed it to the Khalif, reciting the
following verses:.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? My severance to bewail in torment and dismay..? ? ? ? ? o. The King's Son and the Merchant's Wife
dccccxciii.The money-changer thought they did but finesse with him, that they might get the ass at their own price; but, when they went away from
him and he had long in vain awaited their return, he cried out, saying, 'Woe!' and 'Ruin!' and 'Alack, my sorry chance!' and shrieked aloud and tore
his clothes. So the people of the market assembled to him and questioned him of his case; whereupon he acquainted them with his plight and told
them what the sharpers had said and how they had beguiled him and how it was they who had cajoled him into buying an ass worth half a hundred
dirhems (47) for five thousand and five hundred. (48) His friends blamed him and a company of the folk laughed at him and marvelled at his folly
and his credulity in accepting the sharpers' talk, without suspicion, and meddling with that which he understood not and thrusting himself into that
whereof he was not assured..? ? ? ? ? All, all, for thy sweet sake, I left; ay, I forsook Aziz, my sire, and those akin to me that hight.If I must die,
then welcome death to heal, iii. 23..Therewithal the damsel rose briskly and putting off her clothes, washed and donned sumptuous apparel and
perfumed herself and went out to him, as she were a willow-wand or a bamboo-cane, followed by a black slave girl, bearing the lute. When she
came to the young man, she saluted him and sat down by his side. Then she took the lute from the slave-girl and tuning it, smote thereon in
four-and-twenty modes, after which she returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? The Lord's alternatives are these,
wherewith He's wont The needy wretch to ply and those in sore duresse..Some days after this, as I stood at the door of my house, there came up to
me a young man, with a chain about his neck and with him a trooper, and he said to me, "O my lord, charity for the love of God!" Quoth I, "God
open!" (147) and he looked at me a long while and said, "That which thou shouldst give me would not come to the value of thy turban or thy
waistcloth or what not else of thy raiment, to say nothing of the gold and the silver that was about thee." "How so?" asked I, and he said, "On such
a night, when thou fellest into peril and the thieves would have stripped thee, I was with them and said to them, 'Yonder man is my lord and my
master who reared me.' So was I the cause of thy deliverance and thus I saved thee from them." When I heard this, I said to him, "Stop;" and
entering my house, brought him that which God the Most High made easy [to me]. (148) So he went his way. And this is my story.'.113. The Angel
of Death with the Proud King and the Devout Man cccclxii.When the king heard this, he bowed [his head] in amazement and perplexity and
sinking into a seat, clutched at his beard and shook it, till he came nigh to pluck it out. Then he arose forthright and laid hands on the youth and
clapped him in prison. Moreover, he took the eunuch also and cast them both into an underground dungeon in his house, after which he went in to
Shah Khatoun and said to her, 'Thou hast done well, by Allah, O daughter of nobles, O thou whom kings sought in marriage, for the excellence of
thy repute and the goodliness of the reports of thee! How fair is thy semblance! May God curse her whose inward is the contrary of her outward,
after the likeness of thy base favour, whose outward is comely and its inward foul, fair face and foul deeds! Verily, I mean to make of thee and of
yonder good-for-nought an example among the folk, for that thou sentest not thine eunuch but of intent on his account, so that he took him and
brought him into my house and thou hast trampled my head with him; and this is none other than exceeding hardihood; but thou shall see what I
will do with you.'.? ? ? ? ? g. The Fuller and his Wife dcccxcvi.King Shah Bekht and His Vizier Er Rehwan.?STORY OF THE WEAVER WHO
BECAME A PHYSICIAN BY HIS WIFE'S COMMANDMENT..Then they ate and the tables were removed and they washed their hands; after
which Iblis the Accursed came up to Tuhfeh and said to her, 'O my lady Tuhfeh, thou gladdenest the place and with thy presence enlightenest and
embellishest it; but now fain would these kings hear somewhat of thy singing, for the night hath spread its wings for departure and there abideth
thereof but a little.' Quoth she, 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she took the lute and touching its strings on rare wise, played thereon after a
wondrous fashion, so that it seemed to those who were present as if the palace stirred with them for the music. Then she fell a-singing and chanted
the following verses:.The Cadi was perplexed and knew that constraint was not permitted of the law; (269) so he spoke the young merchant fair and
said to him, "Protect me, (270) so may God protect thee. If thou divorce her not, this disgrace will cleave to me till the end of time." Then his rage
got the better of him and he said to him, "An thou divorce her not with a good grace, I will bid strike off thy head forthright and slay myself; rather
flame (271) than shame." The merchant bethought himself awhile, then divorced her with a manifest divorcement (272) and on this wise he
delivered himself from that vexation. Then he returned to his shop and sought in marriage of her father her who had played him the trick aforesaid
and who was the daughter of the chief of the guild of the blacksmiths. So he took her to wife and they abode with each other and lived the most
solaceful of lives, in all prosperity and contentment and joyance, till the day of death; and God [alone] is All-Knowing..It befell one day that the
king's son came to me, after his father had withdrawn, and said to me, "Harkye, Ibn Nafil" "At thy service, O my lord," answered I; and he said, "I
would have thee tell me an extraordinary story and a rare matter, that thou hast never related either to me or to my father Jemhour." "O my lord,"
rejoined I, "what story is this that thou desirest of me and of what kind shall it be of the kinds?" Quoth he, "It matters little what it is, so it be a
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goodly story, whether it befell of old days or in these times." "O my lord," said I, "I know many stories of various kinds; so whether of the kinds
preferrest thou, and wilt thou have a story of mankind or of the Jinn?" "It is well," answered he; "if thou have seen aught with thine eyes and heard
it with thine ears, [tell it me."Then he bethought himself] and said to me, "I conjure thee by my life, tell me a story of the stories of the Jinn and that
which thou hast heard and seen of them!" "O my son," replied I, "indeed thou conjurest [me] by a mighty conjuration; so [hearken and thou shalt]
hear the goodliest of stories, ay, and the most extraordinary of them and the pleasantest and rarest." Quoth the prince, "Say on, for I am attentive to
thy speech." And I said, "Know, then, O my son, that.Abou Sabir, Story of, i. 90..I seated myself amiddleward the saloon, misdoubting, and as I
sat, there came down on me from the estrade seven naked men, without other clothing than leather girdles about their waists. One of them came up
to me and took my turban, whilst another took my handkerchief, that was in my sleeve, with my money, and a third stripped me of my clothes; after
which a fourth came and bound my hands behind me with his girdle. Then they all took me up, pinioned as I was, and casting me down, fell
a-dragging me towards a sink-hole that was there and were about to cut my throat, when, behold, there came a violent knocking at the door. When
they heard this, they were afraid and their minds were diverted from me by fear; so the woman went out and presently returning, said to them, 'Fear
not; no harm shall betide you this day. It is only your comrade who hath brought you your noon-meal.' With this the new-comer entered, bringing
with him a roasted lamb; and when he came in to them, he said to them, 'What is to do with you, that ye have tucked up [your sleeves and
trousers]?' Quoth they, '[This is] a piece of game we have caught.'.? ? ? ? ? Rail not at the vicissitudes of Fate, For Fortune still spites those who her
berate..When thou comest to the house, begin by searching the roofs; then search the closets and cabinets; and if thou find nought, humble thyself
unto the Cadi and make a show of abjection and feign thyself defeated, and after stand at the door and look as if thou soughtest a place wherein to
make water, for that there is a dark corner there. Then come forward, with a heart stouter than granite, and lay hold upon a jar of the jars and raise it
from its place. Thou wilt find under it the skirt of a veil; bring it out publicly and call the prefect in a loud voice, before those who are present.
Then open it and thou wilt find it full of blood, exceeding of redness, (103) and in it [thou wilt find also] a woman's shoes and a pair of trousers and
somewhat of linen." When I heard this from her, I rose to go out and she said to me, "Take these hundred dinars, so they may advantage thee; and
this is my guest-gift to thee." So I took them and bidding her farewell, returned to my lodging..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ab. The King's Son and the Ogress
xv.? ? ? ? ? Indeed, your long estrangement hath caused my bowels yearn. Would God I were a servant in waiting at your door!.Then we sat down
on the edge of the estrade and presently I espied a closet beside me; so I looked into it and my friend said to me, 'What seest thou?' Quoth I, 'I see
therein good galore and bodies of murdered folk. Look.' So he looked and said, 'By Allah, we are lost men!' And we fell a-weeping, I and he. As we
were thus, behold, there came in upon us, by the door at which we had entered, four naked men, with girdles of leather about their middles, and
made for my friend. He ran at them and dealing one of them a buffet, overthrew him, whereupon the other three fell all upon him. I seized the
opportunity to escape, what while they were occupied with him, and espying a door by my side, slipped into it and found myself in an underground
chamber, without window or other issue. So I gave myself up for lost and said, 'There is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High, the
Supreme!' Then I looked to the top of the vault and saw in it a range of glazed lunettes; so I clambered up for dear life, till I reached the lunettes,
and I distracted [for fear]. I made shift to break the glass and scrambling out through the frames, found a wall behind them. So I bestrode the wall
and saw folk walking in the road; whereupon I cast myself down to the ground and God the Most High preserved me, so that I reached the earth,
unhurt. The folk flocked round me and I acquainted them with my story..So they ate and Tuhfeh looked at the two kings, who had not changed
their favour and said to Kemeriyeh, 'O my lady, what is yonder wild beast and that other like unto him? By Allah, mine eye brooketh not the sight
of them.' Kemeriyeh laughed and answered, 'O my sister, that is my father Es Shisban and the other is Meimoun the Sworder; and of the pride of
their souls and their arrogance, they consented not to change their [natural] fashion. Indeed, all whom thou seest here are, by nature, like unto them
in fashion; but, on thine account, they have changed their favour, for fear lest thou be disquieted and for the comforting of thy mind, so thou
mightest make friends with them and be at thine ease.' 'O my lady,' quoth Tuhfeh, 'indeed I cannot look at them. How frightful is yonder Meimoun,
with his [one] eye! Mine eye cannot brook the sight of him, and indeed I am fearful of him.' Kemeriyeh laughed at her speech, and Tuhfeh said, 'By
Allah, O my lady, I cannot fill my eye with them!' (200) Then said her father Es Shisban to her, 'What is this laughing?' So she bespoke him in a
tongue none understood but they [two] and acquainted him with that which Tuhfeh had said; whereat he laughed a prodigious laugh, as it were the
pealing thunder..It is as the jasmine, when it I espy, ii. 236..? ? ? ? ? o. The King's Son and the Merchant's Wife dxci.The First Day..When came the
time [of the accomplishment] of the foreordered fate and the fortune graven on the forehead and there abode for the boy but ten days till the seven
years should be complete, there came to the mountain hunters hunting wild beasts and seeing a lion, gave chase to him. He fled from them and
seeking refuge in the mountain, fell into the pit in its midst. The nurse saw him forthright and fled from him into one of the closets; whereupon the
lion made for the boy and seizing upon him, tore his shoulder, after which he sought the closet wherein was the nurse and falling upon her,
devoured her, whilst the boy abode cast down in a swoon. Meanwhile, when the hunters saw that the lion had fallen into the pit, they came to the
mouth thereof and heard the shrieking of the boy and the woman; and after awhile the cries ceased, whereby they knew that the lion had made an
end of them..Now they had complained of them aforetime to the Sultan, and he said, 'If any of the Turks come to you, pelt them with stones.' So,
when they saw the fuller, they fell upon him with sticks and stones and pelted him; whereupon quoth he [in himself], 'Verily, I am a Turk and knew
it not.' Then he took of the money in his pocket and bought him victual [for the journey] and hired a hackney and set out for Ispahan, leaving his
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wife to the trooper. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the merchant and the old woman and the king.".15. The Cat
and the Crow cl.Then they told the damsel, who came forth and looked upon him and knew him not. But he knew her; so he bowed his head and
wept. She was moved to compassion for him and gave him somewhat and returned to her place, whilst the youth returned with the stewardess to the
chamberlain and told him that she was in the king's house, whereat he was chagrined and said, 'By Allah, I will assuredly contrive a device for her
and deliver her!' Whereupon the youth kissed his hands and feet. Then he turned to the old woman and bade her change her apparel and her favour.
Now this old woman was goodly of speech and nimble of wit; so he gave her costly and delicious perfumes and said to her, 'Get thee to the king's
slave girls and sell them these [perfumes] and make thy way to the damsel and question her if she desire her master or not.' So the old woman went
out and making her way to the palace, went in to the damsel and drew near her and recited the following verses:.When the king heard this, he
bowed [his head] in perplexity and confusion and said, "Carry him back to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his affair.".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ?
? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother cli.Then she charged her husband keep watch over the thief, till she should return, and repairing to his
wife, acquainted her with his case and told her that her husband the thief had been taken and had compounded for his release, at the price of seven
hundred dirhems, and named to her the token. So she gave her the money and she took it and returned to her house. By this time, the dawn had
broken; so she let the thief go his way, and when he went out, she said to him, 'O my dear one, when shall I see thee come and take the treasure?' 'O
indebted one,' answered he, 'when thou needest other seven hundred dirhems, wherewithal to amend thy case and that of thy children and to
discharge thy debts.' And he went out, hardly believing in his deliverance from her. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the
story of the three men and our Lord Jesus.".Now this present was a horse worth ten thousand dinars and all its housings and trappings of gold set
with jewels, and a book and five different kinds of suits of apparel and an hundred pieces of fine white linen cloths of Egypt and silks of Suez and
Cufa and Alexandria and a crimson carpet and another of Tebaristan (217) make and an hundred pieces of cloth of silk and flax mingled and a
goblet of glass of the time of the Pharaohs, a finger-breadth thick and a span wide, amiddleward which was the figure of a lion and before him an
archer kneeling, with his arrow drawn to the head, and the table of Solomon son of David, (218) on whom be peace; and the contents of the letter
were as follows: 'From the Khalif Haroun er Reshid, unto whom and to his forefathers (on whom be peace) God hath vouchsafed the rank of the
noble and exceeding glory, to the august, God-aided Sultan, greeting. Thy letter hath reached us and we rejoiced therein and have sent thee the
book [called] "The Divan of Hearts and the Garden of Wits," of the translation whereof when thou hast taken cognizance, its excellence will be
established in thine eyes; and the superscription of this book we have made unto thee. Moreover, we send thee divers other kingly presents; (219)
so do thou favour us by accepting them, and peace be on thee!'.? ? ? ? ? Upon the table of her cheek beauty hath writ, "Alack, Her charms! 'Twere
well thou refuge sought'st with God incontinent." (119).The messenger wished him joy of the bath and exceeded in doing him worship. Then he
said to him, "The king biddeth thee in weal." (82) "Hearkening and obedience," answered El Abbas and accompanied the messenger to the king's
palace..At this Queen Kemeriyeh was moved to exceeding delight and drank off her cup, saying, 'Well done, O queen of hearts!' Moreover, she
took off a surcoat of blue brocade, fringed with red rubies, and a necklace of white jewels, worth an hundred thousand dinars, and gave them to
Tuhfeh. Then she passed the cup to her sister Zelzeleh, who had in her hand sweet basil, and she said to Tuhfeh, 'Sing to me on this sweet basil.'
'Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and improvised and sang the following verses:.44. El Mamoun and Zubeideh dlxviii.Aboulhusn abode
with his wife in eating and drinking and all delight of life, till all that was with them was spent, when he said to her, "Harkye, O Nuzhet el Fuad!"
"At thy service," answered she, and he said, "I have it in mind to play a trick on the Khalif and thou shalt do the like with the Lady Zubeideh, and
we will take of them, in a twinkling, two hundred dinars and two pieces of silk." "As thou wilt," answered she; "but what thinkest thou to do?" And
he said,"We will feign ourselves dead and this is the trick. I will die before thee and lay myself out, and do thou spread over me a kerchief of silk
and loose [the muslin of] my turban over me and tie my toes and lay on my heart a knife, and a little salt. (35) Then let down thy hair and betake
thyself to thy mistress Zubeideh, tearing thy dress and buffeting thy face and crying out. She will say to thee, 'What aileth thee?' and do thou
answer her, saying, 'May thy head outlive Aboulhusn el Khelia! For he is dead." She will mourn for me and weep and bid her treasuress give thee a
hundred dinars and a piece of silk and will say to thee, 'Go lay him out and carry him forth [to burial].' So do thou take of her the hundred dinars
and the piece of silk and come back, and when thou returnest to me, I will rise up and thou shalt lie down in my place, and I will go to the Khalif
and say to him, 'May thy head outlive Nuzhet el Fuad!' and tear my dress and pluck at my beard. He will mourn for thee and say to his treasurer,
'Give Aboulhusn a hundred dinars and a piece of silk.' Then he will say to me, 'Go; lay her out and carry her forth;' and I will come back to thee.".?
? ? ? ? O skinker of the wine of woe, turn from a love-sick maid, Who drinks her tears still, night and morn, thy bitter-flavoured bowl..? ? ? ? ? In
my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye; Lo, I burn with love and longing; nought in answer can I say..Officer's Story, The Eleventh,
ii. 175..Ramazan in my life ne'er I fasted, nor e'er, i. 49..110. King Shah Bekhi and his Vizier Er Rehwan dccclxxxv.Er Reshid considered her
beauty and the goodliness of her singing and her eloquence and what not else she comprised of qualities and rejoiced with an exceeding joyance;
and for the stress of that which overcame him of delight, he descended from the couch and sitting down with her upon the ground, said to her,
'Thou hast done well, O Tuhfeh. By Allah, thou art indeed a gift' (187) Then he turned to Ishac and said to him, 'Thou dealtest not equitably, O
Ishac, in the description of this damsel, (188) neither settest out all that she compriseth of goodliness and skill; for that, by Allah, she is
incomparably more skilful than thou; and I know of this craft that which none knoweth other than I!' 'By Allah,' exclaimed Jaafer, 'thou sayst sooth,
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O my lord, O Commander of the Faithful. Indeed, this damsel hath done away my wit' Quoth Ishac, 'By Allah, O Commander of the Faithful, I had
said that there was not on the face of the earth one who knew the craft of the lute like myself; but, when I heard her, my skill became nothing worth
in mine eyes.'.When came the night, the king summoned his vizier and bade him tell the story of the king who lost kingdom and wife and wealth.
"Hearkening and obedience," replied Er Rehwan. "Know, O king, that.So she arose and tearing her clothes, went in to the king, in the presence of
the viziers, and cast herself upon him, saying, "O king, falleth my shame not upon thee and fearest thou not reproach? Indeed, this is not of the
behoof of kings that their jealousy over their women should be thus [laggard]. Thou art heedless and all the folk of the realm prate of thee, men and
women. So either slay him, that the talk may be cut off, or slay me, if thy soul will not consent to his slaughter." Thereupon the king's wrath waxed
hot and he said to her, "I have no pleasure in his continuance [on life] and needs must I slay him this day. So return to thy house and comfort thy
heart.".Fair patience practise, for thereon still followeth content, iii. 116..Then she turned to the old man who had delivered her from the pit and
prayed for him and gave him presents galore and among them a myriad of money; (9) and they all departed from her, except her husband. When
she was alone with him, she made him draw near unto her and rejoiced in his coming and gave him the choice of abiding with her. Moreover, she
assembled the people of the city and set out to them his virtue and worth and counselled them to invest him with the charge of their governance and
besought them to make him king over them. They fell in with her of this and he became king and took up his abode amongst them, whilst she gave
herself up to her religious exercises and abode with her husband on such wise as she was with him aforetime. (10) Nor," added the vizier, "is this
story, O king of the time, more extraordinary or more delightful than that of the journeyman and the girl whose belly he slit and fled.".24. The Ten
Viziers; or the History of King Azad- bekht and his Son ccccxxxv.? ? ? ? ? And troubles, too, forsook us, who tears like dragons' blood, O lordings,
for your absence had wept at every pore..? ? ? ? ? Repression's draught, by cups, from the beloved's hand I've quaffed; with colocynth for wine she
hath me plied..? ? ? ? ? k. The Vizier's Son and the Bathkeeper's Wife dlxxxiv.So the affair was concluded and we drew up the contract of marriage
and I made the bride-feast; but on the wedding-night I beheld a thing (214) than which never made God the Most High aught more loathly.
Methought her people had contrived this by way of sport; so I laughed and looked for my mistress, whom I had seen [at the lattice], to make her
appearance; but saw her not. When the affair was prolonged and I found none but her, I was like to go mad for vexation and fell to beseeching my
Lord and humbling myself in supplication to Him that He would deliver me from her. When I arose in the morning, there came the
chamber-woman and said to me, "Hast thou occasion for the bath?" "No," answered I; and she said, "Art thou for breakfast?" But I replied, "No;"
and on this wise I abode three days, tasting neither meat nor drink..Some misconception seems to exist as to the story of Seif dhoul Yezen, a
fragment of which was translated by Dr. Habicht and included, with a number of tales from the Breslau Text, in the fourteenth Vol. of the
extraordinary gallimaufry published by him in 1824-5 as a complete translation of the 1001 Nights (224) and it has, under the mistaken impression
that this long but interesting Romance forms part of the Book of the Thousand Nights and One Night, been suggested that a complete translation of
it should be included in the present publication. The Romance in question does not, however, in any way, belong to my original and forms no part
of the Breslau Text, as will be at once apparent from an examination of the Table of Contents of the latter (see post, p. 261), by which all the Nights
are accounted for. Dr. Habicht himself tells us, in his preface to the first Vol. of the Arabic Text, that he found the fragment (undivided into Nights)
at the end of the fifth Volume of his MS., into which other detached tales, having no connection with the Nights, appear to have also found their
way. This being the case, it is evident that the Romance of Seif dhoul Yezen in no way comes within the scope of the present work and would
(apart from the fact that its length would far overpass my limits) be a manifestly improper addition to it. It is, however, possible that, should I come
across a suitable text of the work, I may make it the subject of a separate publication; but this is, of course, a matter for future consideration..? ? ? ?
? Yet with perfidiousness (sure Fortune's self as thou Ne'er so perfidious was) my love thou didst requite.His love on him took pity and wept for his
dismay, ii. 210..? ? ? ? ? Let destiny with loosened rein its course appointed fare And lie thou down to sleep by night, with heart devoid of
care;.There came to a king of the kings, in his old age, a son, who grew up comely, quick-witted and intelligent, and when he came to years of
discretion and became a young man, his father said to him, 'Take this kingdom and govern it in my stead, for I desire to flee [from the world] to
God the Most High and don the gown of wool and give myself up to devotion.' Quoth the prince, 'And I also desire to take refuge with God the
Most High.' And the king said, 'Arise, let us flee forth and make for the mountains and worship in them, for shamefastness before God the Most
High.'.Queen Shuaaeh was moved to exceeding delight and emptying her cup, gave Tuhfeh an hundred thousand dinars. Then arose Iblis (may God
curse him!) and said, 'Verily, the dawn gleameth.' Whereupon the folk arose and disappeared, all of them, and there abode not one of them save
Tuhfeh, who went forth to the garden and entering the bath, made her ablutions and prayed that which had escaped her of prayers. Then she sat
down and when the sun rose, behold, there came up to her near an hundred thousand green birds; the branches of the trees were filled with their
multitudes and they warbled in various voices, whilst Tuhfeh marvelled at their fashion. Presently, up came eunuchs, bearing a throne of gold, set
with pearls and jewels and jacinths white and red and having four steps of gold, together with many carpets of silk and brocade and Egyptian cloth
of silk welted with gold. These latter they spread amiddleward the garden and setting up the throne thereon, perfumed the place with virgin musk
and aloes and ambergris..When Er Reshid heard this, he was sore chagrined and waxed exceeding wroth and said, "Shall this happen in a city
wherein I am?" And the Hashimi vein (42) started out between his eyes. Then he bade fetch Jaafer, and when he came before him, he acquainted
him with the matter and said to him, "Shall this come to pass in my city and I have no news of it?" Then he bade Jaafer fetch all whom the young
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Damascene had named [as having maltreated him], and when they came, he let smite off their heads. Moreover, he summoned him whom they
called Ahmed and who had been the means of the young man's deliverance a first time and a second, and thanked him and showed him favour and
bestowed on him a sumptuous dress of honour and invested him with the governance over his city. (43).?STORY OF THE RICH MAN AND HIS
WASTEFUL SON..They tell that El Hejjaj (70) once commanded the Master of Police [of Bassora] to go round about [the city] by night, and
whomsoever he found [abroad] after nightfall, that he should strike off his head. So he went round one night of the nights and came upon three
youths staggering from side to side, and on them signs of [intoxication with] wine. So the officers laid hold of them and the captain of the watch
said to them, "Who are ye that ye transgress the commandment of the [lieutenant of the] Commander of the Faithful and come abroad at this hour?"
Quoth one of the youths, "I am the son of him to whom [all] necks (71) abase themselves, alike the nose-pierced (72) of them and the
[bone-]breaker; (73) they come to him in their own despite, abject and submissive, and he taketh of their wealth (74) and of their blood.".Sharpers
who cheated each his Fellow, The Two, ii. 28..? ? ? ? ? q. The Lady and her five Suitors dxciii.Then said he to her, 'By Allah, thou art the desire of
the Commander of the Faithful! (182) So take the lute and sing a song that thou shalt sing to the Khalif, whenas thou goest in to him.' So she took
the lute and tuning it, sang the following verses:."By Allah, he treadeth no carpet of mine! Who is at the door other than he?" "Jerir ibn el Khetefa,"
answered Adi; and Omar said, "It is he who saith ... " [And he recited as follows:].90. The Devout Prince cccci.115. The Malice of Women
dcccclxxix.? ? ? ? ? n. The Fourteenth Officer's Story dccccxxxix.? ? ? ? ? Of me he got not what he sought and brideless did return, For that
estrangement and disdain were pleasing in my sight..? ? ? ? ? Then came I after them, desiring thee, with me No second save my sword, my
falchion keen and bright..?THE SIXTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.? ? ? ? ? Peace on you,
people of my troth! With peace I do you greet. Said ye not truly, aforetime, that we should live and meet?.? ? ? ? ? A damsel made for love and
decked with subtle grace; Thou'dst deem the very sun had borrowed from her face..It is told that there was once, in the city of Baghdad, a comely
and well-bred youth, fair of face, tall of stature and slender of shape. His name was Alaeddin and he was of the chiefs of the sons of the merchants
and had a shop wherein he sold and bought One day, as he sat in his shop, there passed by him a girl of the women of pleasure, (253) who raised
her eyes and casting a glance at the young merchant, saw written in a flowing hand on the forepart (254) of the door of his shop, these words,
"VERILY, THERE IS NO CRAFT BUT MEN'S CRAFT, FORASMUCH AS IT OVERCOMETH WOMEN'S CRAFT." When she beheld this,
she was wroth and took counsel with herself, saying, "As my head liveth, I will assuredly show him a trick of the tricks of women and prove the
untruth of (255) this his inscription!".? ? ? ? ? Nor troops have I nor henchmen nor one to lend me aid Save God, to whom, my Maker, my voice in
praise I rear..Accordingly the nurse returned to El Abbas, without letter or answer; and when she came in to him, he saw that she was troubled and
noted the marks of chagrin on her face; so he said to her, "What is this plight?" Quoth she, "I cannot set out to thee that which Mariyeh said; for
indeed she charged me return to thee without letter or answer." "O nurse of kings," rejoined El Abbas, "I would have thee carry her this letter and
return not to her without it." Then he took inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.So the old man put his head forth of the window and
called the youth, who came to him from the mosque and sought leave [to enter]. The Muezzin bade him enter, and when he came in to the damsel,
he knew her and she knew him; whereupon he turned back in bewilderment and would have fled; but she sprang up to him and seized him, and they
embraced and wept together, till they fell down on the ground in a swoon. When the old man saw them in this plight, he feared for himself and fled
forth, seeing not the way for drunkenness. His neighbour the Jew met him and said to him, "How comes it that I see thee confounded?" "How
should I not be confounded," answered the old man, "seeing that the damsel who is with me is fallen in love with the servant of the mosque and
they have embraced and fallen down in a swoon? Indeed, I fear lest the Khalif come to know of this and be wroth with me; so tell me thou what is
to be done in this wherewith I am afflicted of the affair of this damsel." Quoth the Jew, "For the nonce, take this casting-bottle of rose-water and go
forth-right and sprinkle them therewith. If they be aswoon for this their foregathering and embracement, they will come to themselves, and if
otherwise, do thou flee.".Ninth Officer's Story, The, ii. 167..So, when it was the foredawn hour, she tied his beard and spreading a veil over him,
cried out, whereupon the people of the quarter flocked to her, men and women. Presently, up came El Merouzi, for the division of the money, and
hearing the crying [of the mourners], said, 'What is to do?" Quoth they, 'Thy brother is dead;' and he said in himself, 'The accursed fellow putteth a
cheat on me, so he may get all the money for himself, but I will do with him what shall soon bring him to life again.' Then he rent the bosom of his
gown and uncovered his head, weeping and saying, 'Alas, my brother! Alas, my chief! Alas, my lord!' And he went in to the men, who rose and
condoled with him. Then he accosted Er Razi's wife and said to her, 'How came his death about?' 'I know not,' answered she, 'except that, when I
arose in the morning, I found him dead.' Moreover, he questioned her of the money and good that was with her, but she said, 'I have no knowledge
of this and no tidings.'.Merry Jest of a Thief, A, ii. 186..To his beloved one the lover's heart's inclined, iii. 22..? ? ? ? ? And all the desert spaces
devour, whilst to my rede, Or if in sport or earnest, (93) still Aamir giveth ear..? ? ? ? ? Oft for thy love as I would be consoled, my yearning turns
To-thee- ward still and my desires my reason still gainsay..? ? ? ? ? I am a man in whom good faith's a natural attribute; The deeds of every upright
man should with his speech agree.."And indeed," continued Adi, "this ode on the Prophet (may God bless and keep him!) is well known and to
comment it would be tedious." Quoth Omar, "Who is at the door?" "Among them is Omar ibn [Abi] Rebya the Cureishite," (49) answered Adi, and
the Khalif said, "May God show him no favour neither quicken him! Was it not he who said ... ?" And he recited the following verses:.Wife, The
King and his Chamberlain's, ii. 53..It befell, after this, that a man was slain in Abou Sabir's village; wherefore the Sultan caused plunder the village,
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and they plundered the headman's goods with the rest So his wife said to him, 'All the Sultan's officers know thee; so do thou prefer thy plaint to
the king, that he may cause thy beasts to be restored to thee.' But he said to her, 'O woman, said I not to thee that he who doth evil shall suffer it?
Indeed, the king hath done evil, and he shall suffer [the consequences of] his deed, for whoso taketh the goods of the folk, needs must his goods be
taken.' A man of his neighbours heard his speech, and he was an envier of his; so he went to the Sultan and acquainted him therewith, whereupon
he sent and plundered all [the rest of] his goods and drove him forth from the village, and his wife [and children] with him. So they went wandering
in the desert and his wife said to him, 'All that hath befallen us cometh of thy slothfulness in affairs and thy default.' But he said to her, 'Have
patience, for the issue of patience is good.'.When King Shehriyar heard his brother's words, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and said, "Verily,
this is what I had wished, O my brother. So praised be God who hath brought about union between us!" Then he sent after the Cadis and learned
men and captains and notables, and they married the two brothers to the two sisters. The contracts were drawn up and the two kings bestowed
dresses of honour of silk and satin on those who were present, whilst the city was decorated and the festivities were renewed. The king commanded
each amir and vizier and chamberlain and deputy to decorate his palace and the folk of the city rejoiced in the presage of happiness and content.
Moreover, King Shehriyar bade slaughter sheep and get up kitchens and made bride-feasts and fed all comers, high and low..147. Isaac of Mosul
and his Mistress and the Devil dcxcr.? ? ? ? ? She came in robes of green, the likeness of the leaf That the pomegranate's flower doth in the bud
encase..Now there remained one after her; so we took her and drowned her and the eunuchs went away, whilst we dropped down the river with the
boat till we came to the mouth of the canal, where I saw my mistress awaiting me. So we took her up into the boat and returned to our pavilion on
Er Rauzeh. Then I rewarded the boatman and he took his boat and went away; whereupon quoth she to me, "Thou art indeed a friend in need."
(189) And I abode with her some days; but the shock wrought upon her so that she sickened and fell to wasting away and redoubled in
languishment and weakness till she died. I mourned for her with an exceeding mourning and buried her; after which I removed all that was in the
pavilion to my own house [and abandoned the former]..Marriage to the Poor Old Man, The Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in, i. 247..After
this, the authorities compounded with the highwayman for his submission, and when he came before them, they enriched him and he became in
such favour with the Sultan's deputy that he used to eat and drink with him and there befell familiar converse between them. On this wise they
abode a great while, till, one day, the Sultan's deputy made a banquet, and therein, for a wonder, was a roasted francolin, which when the robber
saw, he laughed aloud. The deputy was angered against him and said to him, "What is the meaning of thy laughter? Seest thou default [in the
entertainment] or dost thou mock at us, of thy lack of breeding?" "Not so, by Allah, O my lord," answered the highwayman. "But I saw yonder
francolin and bethought myself thereanent of an extraordinary thing; and it was on this wise. In the days of my youth, I used to stop the way, and
one day I fell in with a man, who had with him a pair of saddle-bags and money therein. So I said to him, 'Leave these bags, for I mean to kill thee.'
Quoth he, 'Take the fourth part of [that which is in] them and leave [me] the rest.' And I said, 'Needs must I take the whole and slay thee, to boot.'
Then said he, 'Take the saddle-bags and let me go my way.' But I answered, 'Needs must I slay thee.' As we were in this contention, he and I,
behold, he saw a francolin and turning to it, said, 'Bear witness against him, O francolin, that he slayeth me unjustly and letteth me not go to my
children, for all he hath gotten my money.' However, I took no pity on him neither hearkened to that which he said, but slew him and concerned not
myself with the francolin's testimony.".Daughters, The Two Kings and the Vizier's, iii. 145..Chamberlain's Wife, The King and his, ii. 53..The king
read the letter and said to Abou Temam, "We will do what behoveth in the matter; but, O Abou Temam, needs must thou see my daughter and she
thee, and needs must thou hear her speech and she thine.' So saying, he sent him to the lodging of the princess, who had had notice of this; so that
they had adorned her sitting-chamber with the costliest that might be of utensils of gold and silver and the like, and she seated herself on a throne of
gold, clad in the most sumptuous of royal robes and ornaments. When Abou Temam entered, he bethought himself and said, 'The wise say, he who
restraineth his sight shall suffer no evil and he who guardeth his tongue shall hear nought of foul, and he who keepeth watch over his hand, it shall
be prolonged and not curtailed.' (121) So he entered and seating himself on the ground, [cast down his eyes and] covered his hands and feet with
his dress. (122) Quoth the king's daughter to him, 'Lift thy head, O Abou Temam, and look on me and speak with me.' But he spoke not neither
raised his head, and she continued, 'They sent thee but that thou mightest look on me and speak with me, and behold, thou speakest not at all. Take
of these pearls that be around thee and of these jewels and gold and silver. But he put not forth his hand unto aught, and when she saw that he paid
no heed to anything, she was angry and said, 'They have sent me a messenger, blind, dumb and deaf.'.Presently, he caught sight of an earthen pan
turned over upon its mouth; so he raised it from the ground and found under it a horse's tail, freshly cut off, and the blood oozing from it; whereby
he knew that the cook adulterated his meat with horses' flesh. When he discovered this default, he rejoiced therein and washing his hands, bowed
his head and went out; and when the cook saw that he went and gave him nought, he cried out, saying, 'Stay, O sneak, O slink-thief!' So the
lackpenny stopped and said to him, 'Dost thou cry out upon me and becall [me] with these words, O cuckold?' Whereat the cook was angry and
coming down from the shop, said, 'What meanest thou by thy speech, O thou that devourest meat and kouskoussou and bread and seasoning and
goest forth with "Peace (13)[be on thee!]," as it were the thing had not been, and payest down nought for it?' Quoth the lackpenny, 'Thou liest, O
son of a cuckold!' Wherewith the cook cried out and laying hold of the lackpenny's collar, said, 'O Muslims, this fellow is my first customer (14)
this day and he hath eaten my food and given me nought.'.When the evening evened, the king let call his vizier and he presented himself before
him, whereupon he required of him the hearing of the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O king. that.Meimoun was
scenes-and-studies-of-savage-life.pdf
Page 7/10

Scenes And Studies Of Savage Life

silent and Iblis turned to Tuhfeh and said to her, 'Sing to the kings of the Jinn this day and to-night until the morrow, when the boy will be
circumcised and each shall return to his own place.' So she took the lute and Kemeriyeh said to her, (now she had in her hand a cedrat), 'O my
sister, sing to me on this cedrat.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied Tuhfeh, and improvising, sang the following verses:."Leave the mention of
him. Who is at the door?" Quoth Adi, "El Akhwes el Ansari." (54) "God the Most High put him away and estrange him from His mercy!" cried
Omar. "Is it not he who said, berhyming on a man of Medina his slave-girl, so she might outlive her master ... ?" [And he repeated the following
line:].Munir drank off his cup and ordered her eight hundred thousand dinars, whereat Kemeriyeh rejoiced and rising to her feet, kissed Tuhfeh on
her face and said to her, 'May the world not be bereaved of thee, O thou who lordest it over the hearts of Jinn and mortals!' Then she returned to her
place and the Sheikh Iblis arose and danced, till all present were confounded; after which he said to Tuhfeh, 'Indeed, thou embellishest my festival,
O thou who hast commandment over men and Jinn and rejoicest their hearts with thy loveliness and the excellence of thy faithfulness to thy lord.
All that thy hands possess shall be borne to thee [in thy palace and placed] at thy service; but now the dawn is near at hand; so do thou rise and rest
thee, as of thy wont' Tuhfeh turned and found with her none of the Jinn; so she laid her head on the ground and slept till she had gotten her rest;
after which she arose and betaking herself to the pool, made the ablution and prayed. Then she sat beside the pool awhile and pondered the affair of
her lord Er Reshid and that which had betided him after her and wept sore..? ? ? ? ? By Allah, I knew not their worth nor yet how dear.When
Dabdin heard this, he burnt with rage and said to one of his eunuchs, (115) 'Go and slay her in her chamber.' But the eunuch said to him, 'O king,
may God prolong thy continuance! Indeed, the killing of her may not be at this time; but do thou bid one of thine eunuchs take her up on a camel
and carry her to one of the trackless deserts and cast her down there; so, if she be at fault, God shall cause her to perish, and if she be innocent, He
will deliver her, and the king shall be free from sin against her, for that this damsel is dear to thee and thou slewest her father by reason of thy love
for her.' Quoth the king, 'By Allah, thou sayst sooth!' Then he bade one of his eunuchs carry her on a camel to one of the far-off deserts and there
leave her and go away, and he forbade [him] to prolong her torment. So he took her up and betaking himself with her to the desert, left her there
without victual or water and returned, whereupon she made for one of the [sand-]hills and ranging stones before her [in the form of a prayer-niche],
stood praying..Then he returned to the youth and said to him, 'Arise and come to the bath.' And he fell to shampooing his hands and feet, whilst the
youth called down blessings on him and said, 'O my lord, who art thou? Methinks there is not in the world the like of thee, no, nor a pleasanter than
thy composition.' Then each of them acquainted the other with his case and condition and they went to the bath; after which the master of the house
conjured the young merchant to return with him and summoned his friends. So they ate and drank and he related to them the story, wherefore they
praised the master of the house and glorified him; and their friendship was complete, what while the young merchant abode in the town, till God
vouchsafed him a commodity of travel, whereupon they took leave of him and he departed; and this is the end of his story. Nor," added the vizier,
"O king of the age, is this more marvellous than the story of the rich man who lost his wealth and his wit.".Fair patience use, for ease still followeth
after stress, iii. 117..? ? ? ? ? k. The Blind Man and the Cripple dcxvi
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